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TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

Thursday, August 7, 2025 

Workshop 

 

 

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building 

with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman, Richard 

DeLong, Police Chief William McEllroy, Manager/Secretary/Treasurer Monica Flower, 

Assistant Secretary Margaret Wursta, Roadmaster Michael Quick and local residents. 

The attendance roster is on file with the secretary. 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 3:03 P.M. followed 

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

 

General Discussion: 

 

- Gene Schappell inquired about replacing a few of the township park benches. 

Mike Quick informed Gene he is planning on ordering new benches over winter 

and replacing them in spring of 2026. 

 

- Monica, Gene, Fred, and Richard each filled out an EMS survey and will 

individually be submitting copies to CELG (Center for Excellence in Local 

Government). 

 

- All 3 supervisors and Monica Flower started reviewing the Zoning Ordinance 

Draft beginning with definitions A - D. Next workshop (September 4th, 2025) 

they will continue with reviewing definitions. BOS have decided to ask Greg 

Hass to attend workshop meetings to discuss changes that were made to the 

Zoning Ordinance while Planning Commission reviewed it. 

 

 

A Motion was made by Gene Schappell and seconded by Fred Herman to  

approve township engineer, Greg Haas to attend future BOS workshops as requested. 

Upon roll call Schappell, Herman and DeLong voted yes. 

 

 

Public Participation:   

 

- Greg Kozlowski asked about the status of audits and the playground parking 

lot grant. 

- Thomas Hojnowski voiced concerns regarding speeding in the township. 

 

 

A Motion was made by Fred Herman and seconded by Richard DeLong to  

adjourn the meeting at 5:57 P.M. Upon roll call Schappell, Herman and DeLong voted 

yes. 

 

 

 

 

ATTEST:  

 

 

 

Margaret Wursta 

Tilden Township 

Assistant Secretary 


